March SCLL Board Meeting Minutes

06 MARCH 2024 / 6:00 PM / LUKE JENSEN CONFERENCE ROOM

Call to Order 6:08pm

Attendees

Natalie Dodge, Zack Keith, Mike Eckhardt, Sadie Prodanovich, Brett Fray, Heather Nelson, Andy Holmes, Derik Morris, Randy Murgo, Ethan Elkins, Rob Bonneau, Annie Gunderson.

Agenda

Last Meeting Follow-up

- 1. Registration Numbers: 246 total as of today. We are expecting late registrations in our younger divisions as well as in our oldest divisions.
- 2. Expected number of teams by division. TBall -6 teams, A 3-4 teams, AA 4 teams, AAA 5 teams, Majors 4 teams. Intermediate only has 8 players and will be doing combined play with Glenwood. Softball PeeWees 1 team, Minors (age 9,10) 5 players signed up and will be doing combined play with Ridgefield. Majors 1 team.

There is a D6 requested deadline for interleague play at the various levels of March 6th.

New Business

- 3. Jason Blacker Memorial Fund. Jason was the former UIC for D6 and Glenwood was his home league. Glenwood is planning to purchase a memorial for \$2900 and is requesting a contribution of \$300 per league. Mike Eckhardt motion to approve the contribution, Ethan Elkins second. Unanimous approval for the contribution of \$300.
- 4. The county has confirmed their plan to re-turf Field 4 and Field 5. Zack has communicated with Eric Christensen about the schedule for installation.
- 5. Combined play confirmed for baseball intermediate and softball juniors. To be determined if softball minors will combine play, we are still waiting to see if we have a team.
- 6. Get equipment and uniform needs to Patrik Taylor as soon as possible. We are planning to replace 5 sets of uniforms this season. Coaches need to be aware that they must identify their needs and communicate directly with Patrik.
- 7. Kelly Cain update on softball. Currently we have no coaches for PeeWees and Minors. Erika and Kenny Thomas and Shaun Cain are coaching the Majors team.
- 8. League Schedule. Game schedule is still to be determined, but Kyle Sproul is working on it. Team parent meeting scheduled for March 26th at 7pm at the Luke Jensen Conference Room. Umpire Clinic with Brad Hill to be scheduled the last week of March. Teams will be required to send a representative, not necessarily a coach. Coaching Clinic with Mark Zander on March 16th at 2pm at Luke Jensen.

- 9. Field Day. Currently scheduled for March 9th at Gaiser. Mike Eckhardt and Ethan Elkins will lead the effort on field day to coordinate efforts. We need dirt to fill holes, batters boxes, etc. T Ball field is in the worst condition, but all fields require maintenance. Ethan Elkins will reach out to a yard maintenance crew to get an estimate for labor.
- 10. Next board meeting is scheduled for March 24th at 6pm to discuss Opening Day among other issues.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:00pm